MEMORANDUM 
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Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager
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FROM:
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RE:
Proposed Ordinance Prohibiting Right-of-Way Vendors and Solicitors on Certain Roadways within the City
DATE:

March 27, 2014
_____________________________________________________________________________


Attached is a proposed Ordinance which will prohibit any person who seeks to sell or offer for sale any item or service or seeks employment or any contribution or donation of any kind from persons in vehicles from doing so at certain specified intersections in the City (please see the definition of “right-of-way vendor or solicitor” in Section 21-7 (a), “Definitions” of the Ordinance).


Please review the recitals in the Ordinance (the “Whereas Clauses” under the “Findings; purpose; intent” of the Ordinance (Section 21-7(b)).  The statistics of the dangers that are inherent in this type of conduct are alarming.  


In a recent U.S. District Court decision in a local federal case, the City of Pembroke Pines successfully defended a solicitation limitation ordinance against a constitutional challenge filed by The Homeless Voice.  The attached ordinance has been modeled after the “Pines” law.  The accident statistics for our City were compiled and reviewed by Police Captain (Chief) Kevin Granville and City Engineer Ronnie Navarro and eight (8) intersections were found to be the most dangerous in terms of overall traffic accidents and traffic volume (please see Section 21-7(c), “Prohibited roadways”).  Other intersections and roadways within the City will not be affected.  
It is important to note that City Engineer Ronnie Navarro, after a review of all roadways within the City, concluded that less than one percent (1%) of all intersections in the City would be affected by the solicitation regulation.  There is a combined total length of 125 miles of roads within the City (local, County and state roads).  Mr. Navarro also concluded that approximately 0.24% of all of the roads within the City will be subject to this Ordinance.  In the Pembroke Pines case, the percentage of roads affected was less than ten percent (10%).  

This Ordinance is ready for City Commission consideration (adoption on first reading).
